FACULTY SENATE MEETING

Wednesday, September 21, 2005
Science Complex P-117
In attendance: Ahlawat, Al-Omaishi, Alexy, Arvanitis, Bricker, Carroll, Clydesdale, Compte, Curtis, Edelbach, Fisher, Gorman, Hagedorn, Hernandez, Hohmuth, Johnson, Kamber, Kang, Karsnitz, Koch, Konzal, Kravitz, Leake, Leven, Li, Lovett, McMahan, G. Miller, Nicolosi, Norris, Norvell, O’Connell, Ochoa, Palmer, Petroff, Roberts, Robertson, Ryan, Speaker, Steinberg, Tate, Vandegrift, Venturo, and Word.  
Absent:  R. Miller
ANNOUNCEMENTS

1. Michael Robertson introduced Mary Goldschmidt, new Director of the Writing Program, and the current members of the Senate Executive Board: Debbie Compte (Vice-President), Chris Fisher, John Karsnitz (Parliamentarian), Brenda Leake, Annie Nicolosi, Ruth Palmer, Don Vandegrift, and David Venturo.  
2. Upcoming events:
· Faculty Senate/Staff Senate/SGA Reception – Thursday, September 29th.

· Forum on Grading and Assessment – October 20th.

· Lunches with the Faculty Senate President.  Sign up sheet was passed around.
MINUTES

The minutes of the May 11, 2005 meeting were accepted as distributed.
FACULTY SENATE ACCOMPLISHMENTS

Michael shared the following list of accomplishments of last year’s Faculty Senate and thanked everyone who served:
· Co-sponsored faculty forum on Administrative Assignment Within Load with AFT

· Provided testimony to CFA on revision of Promotions Documents

· Sponsored faculty forum with Vice-President Curt Heuring

· Co-sponsored faculty/staff outing to Trenton Thunder game

· Provided testimony on procedures for closure of academic programs, working with AFT

· Initiated Ad Hoc Committee on Chairs & Program Leaders

· Initiated discussion with administration on OAGSR

· Introduced into governance an examination of reading period & final exam policies

· Communications Working Group started a semi-annual Faculty Senate newsletter and introduced regular Standing Committee reports at Senate meetings

· Department Planning & Assessment Working Group introduced an extensive report and recommendations into governance

· Governance Working Group wrote a new Senate constitution and provided testimony on the 2005 revision to the Governance Document, working with SGA and Staff Senate

· Intellectual Climate Working Group developed criteria for the Mildred Dahne Award for Academic Excellence, invited nominations, and selected the first winner

· State & External Support working group provided recommendations to President Gitenstein and Vice-President Marcy

· Support for Teaching and Support for Scholarship provided recommendations to the administation
· Transformed Curriculum Working Group provided recommendations to the administration, was successful in establishing a First-Year Seminar coordinator & advisory committee, and initiated an Ad Hoc Committee on Student Evaluation of Teaching

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES

· CPP – David Venturo reported that CPP has new leadership this year – Tom Hagedorn (co-chair) and Joyce Vincelette (vice-chair) with Steve Briggs (co-chair).  The committee intends to survey the faculty on how the 4th hour, Reading Period, and Final Exam Period are being used.  
· CAP – Debbie Compte reported that CAP will continue with the issue of how many courses can be counted for both major and minor.

· CFA – Annie Nicolosi reported that she will be the new chair of CPA and Jean Konzal the vice-chair.  There are no formal charges yet.

· CSCC – Nothing to report as yet.

APPOINTMENTS TO STANDING COMMITTEES

The SEB made the following recommendations:


CFA – Hank Fradella – 3 yr. term


Steering – Stuart Koch – 1 yr. term


CSCC – John Sisko – 2 yr. term



 John Krimmel – 2 yr. term

It was moved by Cindy Curtis and seconded by John Karsnitz to accept these recommendations.  The motion was passed unanimously.

REFERRALS OF TASK FORCE VOLUNTEERS

Referrals will be sent to the President for selection.  Michael asked for additional volunteers.

CALENDAR FOR 2007-08 & SUBSEQUENT YEARS

David Venturo, on behalf of CPP, presented the proposed calendar for spring semester 2007-08 and beyond.  In order to avoid classes on Martin Luther King Day, it was suggested that classes begin on the Thursday evening before MLK Day, with Thursday evening being treated as a Monday evening and Friday being treated as a Monday. 
Considerable discussion ensued, with numerous objections to this proposed calendar raised.  A straw vote was taken: 25 would accept the calendar as reasonable, 11 would not accept it.  Senate members who are on CPP (Hagedorn, Kamber, Robertson, Venturo) will convey the discussion to the rest of the committee.
REPORT OF AD HOC COMMITTEE ON CHAIRS & PROGRAM LEADERS

There was a unanimous vote to forward this report to the Provost.   The Senate thanked the committee members: Marcia Blicharz, Suzanne Hickman, John Karsnitz, Jean Konzal, Marcia O’Connell, Al Pelham, Ellen Friedman (convener).  
REPORT OF AD HOC COMMITTEE ON STUDENT EVALUATION OF TEACHING

The Senate thanked those who prepared this report: Ray Barclay, Ralph Edelbach, Janet Gray, Judit Kardos, John McCarty, Jacquie Norris, and Daria Silvestro.  The Senate will send it on to Steering.  Once it is passed on to a standing committee, the Senate will have the opportunity to provide testimony.

PEER EVALUATION OF TEACHING

Michael suggested an ad hoc committee to review policies and then report to the Faculty Senate by the end of the fall semester.  When it was clear that there was not time for a full discussion, the Senate agreed to send this topic back to the Senate Executive Board for further consideration.  
FACULTY SENATE COMMITTEES FOR 2005-06
Academics & Student Life – Debbie Compte & David Venturo

Intellectual Community – Chris Fisher

Communications – John Karsnitz

Collegiality – Michael Robertson

Mildred Dahne Award – Annie Nicolosi

Teaching – Brenda Leake

Each committee chair gave a brief presentation and invited members to participate.  These groups will begin meeting very soon.

Meeting adjourned at 1:25 P.M.

The next meeting of the Faculty Senate will be held on Wednesday, October 19, 2005, 12:00 – 1:20 P.M. in SCP 117.

Respectfully submitted,

Paulette LaBar
Faculty Senate Staff Secretary
